
Please do not approve SB945.  This is a burdock one bill. My family as well as many others go 

to gun ranges to shot targets as a family activity. We trade guns back and forth amongst family 

members when a couple times a month to use at the range.  This bill would be quite costly to us.  

We also help with youth shooting tournament where guns are donated for use by several youths 

during tournaments. This bill would eliminate a wholesome youth activity. 

 

Please do not pass this bill. It serves no purpose as criminals do not abide by such law. This bill 

only hurts law abiding citizens.  

Karen Dickman 

 


